TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING

SATURDAY, MAY 26TH, 2012


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Saturday, May 26th, 2012.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at around 9:00 AM.


  Roll Call:
Virginia Stern – present




Johanna Shafer – present




Joseph Norton – present




Thomas Dewhirst – absent




Mark D’Agostino - present

The reason for the Special Meeting was to approve a Budget Resolution that would cover ongoing costs for the new Garage project.

The following resolution was offered by Supervisor Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer:

RESOLUTION #31 OF 2012

TO TRANSFER FUNDS TO

THE HIGHWAY CAPITAL PROJECT FUND

WHEREAS expenses for the Highway Capital Project were approved by the Town of Stanford Town Board at the May 10th, 2012 Town Board meeting, and

WHEREAS a motion to transfer monies from the General Fund to the Highway Capital Project Fund to cover the expenses was not confirmed, and 

WHEREAS the construction work is not completed and contractors work is ongoing, and

WHEREAS the New Highway Garage capital Project for the Town of Stanford Highway Department has an approved anticipated budget not to exceed $2,000,000, and

WHEREAS the transfer of funds will not exceed the $2,000,000 cap.

NOW BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford resolves to transfer $325,000.00 from the General Fund to the Highway Capital Project in order to cover expenses for the new Highway Garage construction that are under the Capital Project cap of $2,000,000.

Lengthy discussion followed.  Supervisor Stern withdrew her motion for the above resolution. The Board agreed to change the dollar amount to be transferred from the General Fund to the Capital Project fund to $15,000.00.  As the originally planned $325,000.00 had already been transferred, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to amend the resolution to read as follows:

WHEREAS expenses for the Highway Capital Project were approved by the Town of Stanford Town Board at the May 10th, 2012 Town Board meeting, and

WHEREAS a motion to transfer monies from the General Fund to the Highway Capital Project Fund to cover the expenses was not confirmed, and due to a miscommunication that resulted in the transfer of $375,000.00 from the General Fund to the Capital Project Fund for the new Highway Garage, and 

WHEREAS the construction work is not completed and contractors work is ongoing, and

WHEREAS the New Highway Garage capital Project for the Town of Stanford Highway Department has an approved anticipated budget not to exceed $2,000,000, and

WHEREAS the transfer of funds will not exceed the $2,000,000 cap;

NOW BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford resolves to move back the transfer of $325,000.00 to the General Fund from the Capital Project Fund and then transfer back $15,000.00 from the General Fund and then into the Capital Project Fund in order to cover expenses for the new Highway Garage construction that are under the Capital Project cap of $2,000,000.  Any further transfers of funds will be done after the engineer’s report to the Town Board in June 2012.

Roll Call Vote as follows:  
Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; 

Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; 

Councilman Joseph Norton – abstained; 

Councilman Tom Dewhirst – absent; 
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Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.


Further discussion followed.  With no other business at hand or action taken, a motion was made by Virginia Stern to adjourn this Special Meeting at 9:45 AM.  The motion was seconded by Johanna Shafer and all Board members voted in agreement.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell








Town Clerk
